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Winter 2023What a joy it was for us to be in Tanzania for their recent historic General 
Conference where the baton of leadership for the UPCT was handed over 
from Missionaries  Richard and Pamela Smoak to National Leaders. We 
congratulate the UPC of Tanzania and Brother and Sister Smoak for this 
great achievement. 

The Conference was also blessed by the ministry of Regional Director 
Randy Adams, Director of Promotions Bryan Abernathy, and Pastor Mark 
Parker.

The District Conferences of the United Pentecostal Church in Pakistan were held 
recently in Lahore, Islamabad and Karachi. Brothers Todd Nichols from Indiana 
and James Stark from Ohio ministered with great anointing in all locations. What 
a tremendous response from our pastors and leaders! A total of sixty-eight 
people received the Holy Ghost during these meetings.


Sister Heidi Stark ministered to groups of women in Lahore, Rawalpini and 
Peshawar. Several ladies received the precious gift of the Holy Ghost.


To the right you can see the large group of pastors and Bible school students 
assembled for the conference in Karachi, and Brother Nichols ministering. Below, 
Sister Heidi with Ladies Ministry President Sister Saba Pervaiz, and a group of us 
enjoying fellowship and delicious Pakistani treats in Peshawar.


To the far left, Brother Shalm 
ministering in the General 
Conference.


Left, Brothers Bryan Abernathy, 
Randy Adams and Richard Smoak 
with the newly elected National 
Superintendent Fromeni Mushi 
displaying the Certificate of 
Nationalization issued by Brother 
Howell and Global Missions.




